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CHANGE OF AUDITORS
The Board announces that:

• on 8 March 2006, the Company received a letter from KPMG that they resigned as
auditors of the Company with effect from 8 March 2006; and

• RSM Nelson Wheeler has been appointed as auditors of the Company following the
resignation of KPMG to hold office with effect from 8 March 2006 until the next
annual general meeting of the Company.

The board of directors (the “Board”) of FinTronics Holdings Company Limited (the “Company”)
announces that on 8 March 2006, the Company received a notice from KPMG that they resigned
as auditors of the Company with effect from 8 March 2006 and RSM Nelson Wheeler has been
appointed as auditors of the Company following the resignation of KPMG, and to hold office
with effect from 8 March 2006 until the conclusion of the next annual general meeting of the
Company. The reason for the change of auditors of the Company is due to the fact that the
Company and KPMG could not reach an agreement on the audit fees for the financial year ended
31 December 2005.

The Board is not aware of any other reason for such resignation nor any other fact or circumstance
that ought to be brought to the notice of the shareholders of the Company in relation to such
resignation. Save for the amount of proposed audit fee, there is no disagreement between KPMG
and the Company regarding the proposed audit engagement and KPMG has confirmed that there
are no matters that need to be brought to the attention of the shareholders of the Company. The
Board further confirmed that the change of auditors was not expected to affect the release of the
annual results of the Company for the financial year ended 31 December 2005 as KPMG has not
yet commenced any audit work for the financial statements for the year ended 31 December
2005.
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“Please also refer to the published version of this announcement in China Daily.”


